Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

September 4, 2013

Directors present: Barb Hegenbarth, Tammy Paulus, Ann Seago, Jim Riley, Diane McMahon, Becky Johnson, Sarah Livermore and Renee Brenengen.
Directors absent: Kim Byom, Troy White, Mike Happel and Kim Gorka.
Members Present:  Chuck Gauger (Trempealeau County Times) and Sharon Spahr (The Craft Barn).
Meeting was called to order at 7:32 am by President Jim Riley.
Secretary’s Report:  
Barb H. made a motion to accept the reports from July and August. Motion was seconded by Ann S. and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Barb H. made a motion to accept June, July and August Treasurer’s reports. Motion was seconded by Sarah L. and the motion was passed. 
Committee Reports:
Agri-Business:  
Diane M. reported that Sacia’s Orchards has now reserved a vendor spot, so all 17 vendor spots are assigned for this season’s Farmers’ Market.
Economic Revitalization & Development:  
No report. 
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:

Ann S. reported that Family Farm Fun Fest held on August 17th at the A.A. Arnold was a success.
Jim R. reminded everyone of The Main Event which will be held at Old Main on Saturday, September 14th. He also shared that Gale Star Music Nights will be starting again and some of the music will be on Saturdays and Sundays this season.
Organization & Membership:  
A request has been received to consider prorating membership dues for a business who wants to join the Chamber in the middle of our renewal period. Currently our membership runs from March 1 – February 28. Barb H. made a motion to offer a proration by month to a business who would be a first time member of the Chamber at either the $70 or $100 level.  Renee B. seconded the motion. It was passed.
Promotion & Tourism: 
The advertising budget for Apple Affair has been determined. So far $57 has been spent for fifty posters, but we will need more. There will be a full color back page ad in The Arrow Shopper in the October 1st issue. WHTL radio will also do a series of radio spots the week of Apple Affair. Chuck Gauger will forward the info to be aired to Butch Halama. Since there will be no placemats this year, Graf Media will be printing and mailing a special Apple Affair edition (like was done for 
G-E-T Showcase 2013) to approximately 4,300 in the G-E-T area. The cost to the Chamber will be $400 and history articles as well as a list of volunteers will be included. In the past we have printed and distributed the placemats to a wider area, but the committee has decided to try a different approach for the 31st Apple Affair. Regarding volunteers, Renee B. reported we have 53 volunteers so far and will need 55 more.
The Open Air Convertible Classic came through Galesville on Saturday, August 17. Renee B. was On the Square to greet the participants “Seeking Adam & Eve, Cross Country.” The feedback from all was positive, however, the Farmers’ Market vendors ran out of their wares and produce. It was agreed that in the future, we should give them a heads up. Renee B. reported that she sold 7 of the Van Slyke booklets @ $3.

Website:  
Renee B. took those present on a short tour of work done so far on the new Chamber website. Discussion ensued about what community events should be included on the Chamber calendar. The consensus was ALL community events should be considered eligible.
Other Business:
A. Barb H. reported that no animal was purchased at the Trempealeau County Fair on behalf of the Chamber. The Chamber had authorized spending up to $250.
B. Jim R. has suggested we consider joining the La Crosse Area Convention & Visitors Bureau at a cost of $250. So we can better understand the benefits of membership, the board would like to invite a representative of the bureau to give us a brief presentation at a future Wednesday meeting.
C. Renee B. made a motion that Becky Johnson of Champions Riverside Resort be nominated to replace Chris Petersen as a Board member. His term expires in December 2013. The motion was seconded by Diane M. and passed unanimously.
D. The Nominating Committee for 2014 will consist of Renee B., Barb H. and Tammy P. They are looking for five candidates to serve on the Chamber Board of Directors. The names will be presented at our Annual Meeting on October 28th.
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, October 2, 2013 at 7:30am at the Library Community Room. 
Sarah L. made a motion to adjourn. It was seconded by Barb H. The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 a.m. 

Submitted by
Sarah Livermore
Secretary
